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December 2014 
Dear Parents and Guardians, 

Your son/daughter will be watching the ABC family movie Cyberbully in their health class this trimester.  Because Cyberbully aired on television as an ABC family movie, there is no official rating.  The following information is from a website called commonsensemedia.org, a site that provides advice to parents about the age appropriateness of movies:
“This TV movie takes a realistic and thoughtful approach to the issue of online bullying as seen through the eyes of a teen victim. Though the social website at the heart of the story is fictional, its similarity to Facebook and the like is implied, so you can draw real-world parallels between the characters' interactions and what your teens find online. The emotional content touches on issues like homophobia and suicide… There is some strong language and a lot of name-calling both face-to-face and online. Teens talk about their own sexual experiences and their views on premarital sex. There are positive messages about tolerance, standing up to peer pressure, and turning the tables on adversity…” 

In the spring of 2013, the Anti-Defamation League visited Strong School to present an anti-bullying program entitled, “Step Up – Building a School of Allies.” In reviewing literature from this program, I found that incorporating the movie Cyberbully into the 7th grade curriculum would match some of the goals of the Anti-Defamation League.  One of the goals of showing this film is to increase students’ awareness of the dynamics of name-calling and bullying incidents by understanding the different roles people play and the behaviors associated with each role. Another goal is to provide a setting in which students will feel safe to speak out about issues of diversity, prejudice and name-calling.
Please feel free to contact me by email kdeitz@rsd13.org or phone, 860-349-7222, ext. 103 if you have any specific questions or if you are interested in resources to start a conversation about this topic at home. 

Thank you for you support, 

Kirsten Deitz, 
Health Teacher

Check off the appropriate statement:

______I give permission for my son/daughter, ______________________________, to watch Cyberbully in health class. 
______I do not give permission for my son/daughter, ______________________________, to watch Cyberbully in health class. 

Parent/Guardian signature: ____________________________________
